
The 

 

 

Newsletter Number   Volume   22   Issue    35                 Date: 14th June 2019 
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Coppice Primary School Newsletter 

 

Head Teacher’s News 

 
Sports Days update 

What a washout June is turning out to be. It seems more like early spring than 
mid-summer! There is a real contrast to this time last year in terms of 
temperature and hours of sunshine. 

Unfortunately, there is a knock-on effect with our sports days (next week). The 
forecast for next week is slightly better, but it is forecast for intermittent, light 
rain throughout the week, still damp. Also it’s not just about finding a window 
in the weather. Our field is water-logged and it will take at least two or three 
days of good weather to dry it out so that it’s fit for sports days. 

Accordingly, given the above, all sports days are cancelled next week. I know 
parents, particularly working parents who book time off work, will appreciate 
this notice. 

It is the busiest half-term of the year, with lots going on, but we will endeavour 
to reschedule if possible. Obviously, being weather-dependent, there can be 
no guarantees. Also, being a large school, with quite a few separate sports 
days (for different year groups) to reschedule, there might be some difficulties 
but we will try! 

It’s such a shame when the elements conspire against us as we are such a 
sporty school and relish these events. 

 
 

Have you any children’s books? 
 
 

If you have books that your child has ‘outgrown’, particularly if they are the 
youngest sibling (with nobody to pass on to), please can we have them? 
We’re on a mission, with the support of the PTA and match funding, to 
replenish our classrooms to provide the best reading opportunities for our 
children. 
We are after books that are in good condition and are the sort of books 
children would be eager to read. They can be fiction or non-fiction. One of my 
own children used to be obsessed with the Horrible Histories books, so, when 
he outgrew these, I brought them all into school and added them to our 
shelves. If anybody has anything similar, then please donate. 
Thank you in anticipation! 

 

 
 

   

 
RB-  
RT- Junior H 
RD- Ayla W 
1A- Lucas G 
1H- Anna – Lillie D 
1J- Thomas R 
2CA- Sam R 
2A- Noah W 
2K- Evie H 
3M-  
3C- Harry H 
4VW- Evan H 
4B- Annabelle R 
5AD- Theo WB 
5J- Emily B 
6L- Lois H & Summer M 
6G- Dan S 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The theme for next 
week will be: 
“Honesty”. 

Star of the week 

 

 
Week ending 14.06.19 
First- Hawks 390 
Second- Owls 248 
Third- Falcons 216 
Fourth – Eagles 135  

Team Points 

Assembly theme 



 
 

 
Highest Weekly Attendance w/b 3.6.19 
 
Congratulations to 2K (99.3%) and 5J (99.0%) for having the highest 
weekly attendance in KS1 and KS2 respectively. 
 
Punctuality Award:   KS1: RB   KS2:  4AW 
 
 
 
 

 

              
            

      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
School website-  http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/ 

Newsletter- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/about-us/main-school-newsletter-and-nursery-newsletter/ 
PTA- https://www.pta-events.co.uk/coppice/#.Wv1BYDQvypo 
Calendar- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/about-us/calendar/ 
Suggestions box- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/about-us/suggestion-box/ 
Official Facebook page- https://www.facebook.com/coppiceps/ 

% attendance 1.9.18-7.6.19 

RD  96.5 RT 95.2 RB 95.3 

1H 95.3 1A 96.2 1J 96.9 

2K 97.5 2CA 96.4 2A 97.1 

3C 95.7 3M 96.6 3P 95.5 

4VW 97.2 4B 96.0 4AW 97.4 

5J 98.0 5AD 95.2 5L 96.2 

6L 97.4 6G 94.9 Whole 
school 
96.3% 

Our Website Links 

 

 

 

Year 3 had a day of African Drumming on Monday with Andy from “Skins and Feet” drumming workshops. 
The children learned about different beats and rhythms from different regions in Africa and then 
composed a “song” to perform to parents.  
Thank you for supporting Year 6’s business enterprise.  First indications are that the children made about 
£200 profit overall. Well done to our little entrepreneurs!  
 
 
 
Wednesday 19th June and Thursday 20th June – Years 5 and 6 drama club production of “Porridge”. All 
welcome, tickets available on Parent Pay. 
The performance starts at 7pm. Children performing will have had a letter to let them know what time 
they need to be there. 
 
PLEASE NOTE THAT THERE IS NO JAM CLUB ON WEDNESDAY 19TH JUNE DUE TO THE SCHOOL 

PRODUCTION 
 
*********************Monday 24th June – School closed for TED day*************************** 
 
 
 

Next week at The Coppice 

Attendance and Punctuality 

This week at The Coppice 

http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/
http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/about-us/main-school-newsletter-and-nursery-newsletter/
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/coppice/%23.Wv1BYDQvypo
http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/about-us/calendar/
http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/about-us/suggestion-box/
https://www.facebook.com/coppiceps/


 
 
              

              

 
 


